December 14, 1945 Mr. Earl Heath Heath's Holsum Bakery Salina, Kansas Dear Mr. Heaths I was very sick with the flu last week and am not recovered yet. I was in bed for a few days and my correspondence has piled up on me. I tried to get to the dictation but my time was limited, as we play basketball in Kansas City tonight and tomorrow night. I will try to answer this correspondence the first of next week. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA: MF